

St Peter and St Paul CE Primary School http://stpandstp.net/ Tel: 01724 701980

Tel: 01724 701980 Newsletter: Friday 5th September 2025



WELCOME

Welcome back to a new school year and a special welcome to all our new families and children who have joined the school this academic year. As the new Headteacher, I would also like to say a special hello and to introduce myself to our families.

I have worked for the local authority for most of my career and, in that time, have taken on many roles in the schools that I have worked in. As well as teaching across almost all of the age ranges in a primary school, I have many years' experience as a SENCO and a school governor. Working as Deputy Headteacher at Messingham Primary School and more recently as Headteacher at Enderby Road Infant School, my years working in school leadership have been a huge privilege.

It is a real honour to now be joining such a wonderful school community and continuing the next step on my journey as Headteacher of this fantastic primary school.

The staff, including Mrs Cranidge, have enabled a smooth transfer for the school and we are now ready and eager to get this school year underway.

REMINDERS

Please remember our school uniform policy. Only watches (no smart watches) and small square/circular stud earrings may be worn and they must be removed for PE. Children will be asked to remove any other items of jewellery. Please no new ear piercing during school terms. Children should not have painted or false nails in school. On non PE days normal school uniform should be worn which is Trousers, shorts, pinafores, skirts these can be navy, grey or black. Blouses, shirts or polo tops and these should be white. Summer dresses are a green check and a green cardigan or sweatshirt.

Children can bring a water bottle into school for a drink during the day in class, this should be water or flavoured water only – not juice please. Please can you check that ALL your children's belongings are labelled with their name – clothes, pack-ups, bottles, coats, bags etc so that we can then make sure nothing gets lost.

Y5 BIKEABILITY AND SWIMMING

A reminder for Y5 parents that both Bikeability and top up swimming lessons will be starting next week. Bikeability will be taking place over the next two weeks and you should have the details when your child will be taking part. If your child is having the top up swimming lessons, again, these start next week and you should have been made aware if this involves your child.

GOOGLE FORMS

We have sent home links this week to complete a Google Form for walking home or walking to the gate (Y3-Y6) so that we have up to date information. This form will close on Sunday at midday.

https://forms.gle/B8LnsUa9PFvDihA86

We have also sent a link to select your preferences for clubs this form will close on **Tuesday 10th September at 9am**.

https://forms.gle/JcVQsnEbNCjrh7ZG9

Please complete the forms if you have not already done so. Please complete the forms rather than emailing the school. If you have a problem with this please try and copy and paste the link into your browser.

There are many ways to get in touch.

Call: 01724 701980
Email: admin.stpandstp@northlincs.gov.uk

Twitter: @Lakeside_school



St Peter and St Paul CE Primary School http://stpandstp.net/

Tel: 01724 701980

Newsletter: Friday 5th September 2025



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Date and Time	Event
Monday 8 th September	Year 5 and 6 WOW day (PE kit needed)
Monday 8 th September	Y5 Bikeability – group 1
Tuesday 9 th September	Y5 Top up Swimming sessions start
Thursday 11 th September	Y5 Bikeability – group 2
Friday 12 th September	Friday reading starts Y1 – Y6 only
Monday 15 th September 8.55am – 9.15am	Family Worship starts in the hall
Monday 15 th September	Y5 Bikeability – group 3
Thursday 18 th September	School Photograph Day
Thursday 25 th September	Y3 and 4 WOW day
Tuesday 30 th September	Y1 and 2 WOW day
Wednesday 1 st October	5/6M Team Challenge Day
Thursday 2 nd October	Big Talk
Tuesday 7th October	Whole School Colour Run
Friday 17 th October	Y5/6 trip to the National Space Centre
Thursday 23 rd October	2HE Ultimate Get Glowing
Friday 24 th October	School closes for half term
Monday 3 rd November	School Re-opens
Tuesday 4 th November	School firework night
Friday 19 th December	Break up for Christmas

ATTENDANCE

We are committed to providing high quality education for all our children. In order for a child to reach their full potential, we expect a high level of school attendance. Holidays in term time are unauthorised, unless in exceptional circumstances and referred to the Education Inclusion Service, who may issue a Penalty Notice.

FREE SCHOOL MEALS

Free school meals are offered to children of families who receive one of the following: Universal Credit with an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400, Income Support, Income-based Job Seekers Allowance, Income-related Employment and Support Allowance, Support under Part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999, The guarantee element of Pension Credit, Working Tax Credit run-on (paid for the four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit), Child Tax Credit (with no Working Tax Credit) with an annual income of no more than £16,190. To apply follow the link below: https://www.northlincs.gov.uk/schools-libraries-and-learning/school-food-and-free-school-meals/

UNIFORM

We have surplus amounts of school uniform, you can contact Mrs Allison at school via phone on the email below and she can help with providing uniform if needed. Please contact us if you are in need – we are here to help.

There are many ways to get in touch.

Call: 01724 701980

Email: admin.stpandstp@northlincs.gov.uk

Twitter: @Lakeside_school